
From: User <wildcatwonacott@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, June 9, 2022 7:22 AM 
To: SDCRAA clerk <clerk@san.org> 
Subject: Origin of temporary measure for nighttime noise abatement 
 
Please distribute to ANAC Members before the next meeting on June 15th. 
 
 

Also, until now no one has known the origin of the post 10 pm nighttime departure; now it appears to 

have been implemented in or around 1980 along with the unusual 30-70 split on runway 

flightpaths.  These two noise mitigation approaches, which are far from mitigation for Mission Beach 

were implemented, it is believed, as temporary measures so that the 1986 65 dB CNEL contour area 

requirement could be met.  Apparently, because these were temporary measures, they did not violate 

the 1970 NEPA Act.  The 70/30 split was stopped in the early 1990’s going back to a destination driven 

departure SID; however, the post 10 pm departures, 100 percent to 295, continued to be enforced 

without a NEPA to this day. 

  

What we have referred to as the 290 degree nighttime noise abatement agreement is in fact a FAA 

procedure identified in the 1981 “Noise Abatement Implementation Plan” called, a FAA operational 

noise abatement procedure.  Presumably, this procedure was also implemented as a temporary 

measure to achieve a specific noise abatement objective in 1986, since there is no history of this 

departure being subject to NEPA.  Given that the FAA has not been able to identify any evidence of this 

FAA operational noise abatement procedure being subject to NEPA, it continuation beyond the 1990’s 

violates NEPA and should be stopped. 
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